
 
PUBLIC SERVICE  
ANNOUNCEMENT 

SEAPA Annual Shutdown 
June 6th – 12th, 2024

SEAPA will be shutting down the hydroelectric feed to 
Petersburg from June 6th – 12th  to allow for numerous critical 
maintenance activities at Tyee Lake, Swan Lake and the SEAPA Intertie transmission line. 
Petersburg Municipal Power & Light is asking the community to conserve electricity to minimize 
the loads, enabling us to keep our added costs down when operating diesels. Customers are 
encouraged to conserve power so the load is lighter for our generators and less diesel will 
need to be burned.    
Below are some tips to conserve energy to help lower kWh usage. 

• Water heating can account for 14%-25% of the energy consumed in your home.  
Take shorter showers, don’t run hot water continuously, wash clothes in warm or 
cold water. Turn down the temperature of your water heater to 115-120 degrees F. 

• Run only full loads in your dishwashers and clothes washers. 
• Turn off your computer monitor when not in use for more than 20 minutes and turn 

off both the CPU and monitor if you're not going to use your computer for more than  
2 hours. Leaving a computer on all day can cost about 21 cents per day, or about $75 
per year. 

• Unplug electronics and appliances that drain energy when not in use (i.e., cell phone 
chargers, fans, coffeemakers, desktop printers, radios, toasters, etc.). 

• Unplug heat tapes and spare heaters now that temperatures are warming up. 
• On average, more than half of a household’s annual energy consumption is used for 

air heating and cooling. Using programmable thermostats to control heating and 
cooling systems can reduce costs. Clean or replace filters in your furnace and heat 
pumps regularly. 

• Lighting makes up about 10 percent of home energy costs. Replace burned out 
incandescent lights with light-emitting diodes (LEDs). LEDs can save over  
three- quarters of the electricity used by incandescent. Put away holiday lights and 
turn off lights during our long daylight hours! 

PMPL thanks our customers for their understanding, support, and conservations. 
Questions? Call PMPL at 772-5433 

See https://www.energy.gov/eere/femp/home-energy-checklist for more tips! 
Published: June 6, 2024

Public Meeting  
A public meeting will be held for the Petersburg Indian

Association’s PIA, Tribal Transportation Improvement Plan TTIP. This
meeting will propose the transportation projects for the PIA for the 
next four years. 

When:  Tuesday, July 9, 2024 at 5:30 pm 
Where: PIA Conference Room at the Elizabeth Peratrovich 

    Building, 15 N 12th Street, Petersburg, AK 
Who: The public is invited to attend 
For further information, visit the Petersburg Indian Association

website, www.piatribal.org, to download the TTIP or write to the
Petersburg Indian Association, PO Box 1410, Petersburg, AK 99833,
for documents. 
Published: June 6, 13, 20, 27, and July 4, 2024

PETERSBURG BOROUGH  
PLANNING COMMISSION  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING    
Notice is hereby given that the Planning Commission, on 

Tuesday, June 11th, 2024 at 12:00 pm will be holding a 
meeting and conducting a public 
hearing in the Assembly Chambers 
located at 12 South Nordic Drive. The 
purpose of the public hearing is to 
receive public comment on the 
following: 

A. Consideration of an application from Island Refrigeration 
to purchase borough-owned property at 107A Dock St.  
(PID: 01-008-242) 

Published: June 6, 2024

 


